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March 10, 1999

Call to Order: Ted Ward, president opened the meeting at 11:00 a.m.

Attending !
I
Susan Rice

E
District 8 K. Allan Henson
Past President George Walker

Absent

D XD XX KX XX

HI

X

Secretary's Report: Stephanie Ashton presented the secretary’s report.
There was one correction in the minutes; Jack Dawson should be Jack
Marshall.
Motion: Susan Rice moved to accept the minutes with the one correction
made.
2nd: Chris Ball
Approved: Unanimously

Treasurer's Report: Janet Harvey presented the treasurer’s report.

[ Account | Beg. Balance | Disbursements | Deposits | _Interest [  Totals |
[ GandTotal | | [ | [ $12507.88]

Motion: Jack Marshall moved to accept the treasurer's report as given.
2nd:Stephanie Ashton
Approved: Unanimously





[image: image2.png]Corporate: George Walker was out of town but Chris stated that the packets have been sent out
but none returned at this time. Janet stated that we had 2 paid Corporate Members already.

Education: Chris Ball provided an update on the Fall Conference. She passed around a copy of
the agenda and recapped the speakers, but added that they were not confirmed at this time. A
lengthy discussion ensued conceming the novelty gift at registration and that perhaps too much
money was being utilized there. The menus were presented and finalized as well as a discussion of
the cost factor for the breaks and trying to locate sponsors. It was also
The applications ahd fees will be sent to Stephanie Ashton through the POPAI mailbox.
This will ensure an accurate account of money coming in from all sources this year. She'll write the
receipts as well.
Looking at the expenses so far, a discussion of raising the fee occurred.
MOTION: Scott Dawson moved to raise the fee for POPAI members to $60
and $85 for non-members (this includes POPAI registration).
2™: Jack Marshall
Approved: Unanimously

Legislation: George Walker was not present to provide a complete update, but Ted Ward stated
that SB664, the mandatory drug test, died in committee.

Membership: Stephanie Ashton went through the membership list and requested that all district
representatives go through their lists and provide a current list of staff so that a final archived list
could be made. She also provided an update conceming Lake County and the payment of their
dues.

Scholarship: Paul McGriff stated they had received five applications for the scholarship fund. He
also explained that the fund had been changed to a Pass Through Fund. The fee is the same and
we get 1% for the $1000. The money is put into stocks/market, but not as risky and it has a lower
interest rate. They were going to put us in an endowment that would require $2000 in escrow, Paul
said he made a decision and said “No”.

Susan, Paul and Scott will meet 4/16/99 to decide who will receive the scholarship this year.
The applicants are Rob Bono, Lake; Gwen Bechtold, Huntington; Ross Carothers, Johnson;
Kimberly Zakatunsky, Lake and Robert Doolin, LaGrange. The award will be presented at the
Annual Meeting in April. Mrs.Knepple will be invited to attend but will not be asked to speak this
year.

Old Business:

Ted gave an update on the Web Page. The sumame POPAI is already taken. He is also
talking to other providers for other options It may be possible for us to have a Corporate Sponsor
willing to trade the product for access.

The chief's summit will be in the new hotel downtown, Indy in May.

Chris is working on the newsletter. Articles need to be in this week. The POPAI application
and conference information are going in it.

Ted spoke to Jane Seigal and Jeff Berkovitz about POPAI being allowed to present
information at the new PO Conferences. The first will be 3/18/99, Thursday at 12:30PM at the
Marten House. Ted and Stephanie will be there to answer any questions.

POPAI will have a table at the annual meeting. We'll meet at 11:00am to have a sign up
sheet so that everyone will be assigned to work the table. New registrations will be taken at that
time as well.





[image: image3.png]A brief discussion occurred about VIGO, they just realized they had not paid dues for 1998.
It was agreed that any one wanting to pay for both years would be allowed to.

New Business:

Ted stated that he was somewhat opposed to giving money to the probation officer injured
in Seattle because he felt dues should be used for something that promotes probation and the
association. There was extensive discussion that “this was the right thing to do”, but that this should
NOT set a precedent.

Motion:* George Walkers' original motion was for $200, but Susan Rice
amended that to $250.00.
2™: pPaul McGriff
Approved: unanimously

Ted is going to draft a letter to the Advisory Board requesting that POPAI be allowed a seat
on the board. The Judicial Center did not see a problem with this but wanted to present it to the
Judges' Probation Committee before it is adopted. They felt that since we had over 50% of
probation officers as members then we qualified for participation.

Adjournment: Next meeting is April 2% 1999 at 11:00 am at the Convention Center near the
o8

du

registration desk.
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o MARCH 10, 1999
I. SAVINGS ACCOUNT #584543032
(NATIONAL CITY BANK)
BALANCE AS OF 2-10-99 $6,774.34
INTEREST EARNED 10.30
DEPOSITS 0
DISBURSEMENTS 0
BALANCE AS OF 3-10-99 $6,784.64
I1. CHECKING ACCOUNT #301658407
(NATIONAL CITY BANK)
BALANCE AS OF 2-10-99 $3,315.46
INTEREST EARNED 2.78
DEPOSITS: |
3-2-99 FOR 54 1999 DUES $1,350.00
® 3-9-99 FOR 37 1999 DUES & 1 CORP. DUES 1,075.00
TOTAL DEPOSITS $2,425.00
DISBURSEMENTS 0
TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS 0
CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE AS OF 3-10-99 $5,743.24
I11. TOTAL FINANCIAL ASSETS

SAVINGS ACCOUNT $ $12,527.88





